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       COASTAL PLAIN LEPC 
GENERAL MEETING



                 
      March 16, 2017
          Members Present:

Brandon Luttrell – President
Rick McLester – Vice President
William Zagorski Sr. – Sec/Treas

Lyle Lombard – Portland FD
Victor Cano – Cheniere

John Redgate – Odem VFD

Dan Gibson – Taft VFD
Melissa Munguia – Nueces Co OEM
Lauren Sanchez – Nueces Co OEM Christopher Boyce – Nueces OEM
Ann Bryan – SPC E911

Missy Beck – SPC Safety

Stan Upton – Refugio Co.
Mattie Atkinson – SPC EM

Troy Pool – ExxonMobil Pipeline

Dale I. Wells – City of Aransas Pass
Katherine Comeaux – Aransas Pass
Lynn Pearce – APPD

Leroy Moody – Board Member
Ricard Ortiz – Chemours

JoAnn Ehmann – IOB

David Vega – Refugio Commissioner
Steve Loving – SPC Fire Marshall
Don Pullen – Refugio VFD

Wanda Dukes – Town of Refugio
Clara Rieder – SPC PHEP

Tommy Sanchez – Sinton VFD David Cave – CITGO Refinery
Glenda Swierc – Oxy Terminal
Luci Rios – CBCOG

RJ Thomas – CBCOG
Brandy Garcia – Sinton EMS

Jessica Muennink – Cheniere


Macy Culpepper – San Pat Co.



I. Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  The meeting was held in Sinton, Texas at the San Patricio County Civic Center. President Brandon Luttrell called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. He said we have a lot of folks here today and he appreciates everyone showing up. He gave everyone a few minutes to read over the January General Meeting minutes. JoAnn Ehmann made a motion to approve the minutes and it was 2nd by Rick McLester and the motion carried. 
II. Financial Report: Ski said there is $18,127.91 in the bank. All the Tier II Contribution request letters have been sent out and contributions are starting to come in. Brandon said at the Executive meeting they approved the Proposed Budget Plan. JoAnn Ehmann asked what the Public Information and Awareness Subcommittee funding all goes towards. Brandon said it covers Shelter in Place, Newspaper advertisement and the website. 
III.    Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Leroy Moody – said there is nothing at the present moment. 
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – was not present. Rick McLester said Rickey is at a Halo Flight Strategic Planning Meeting. He said last year at the Oyster Fest they raised over $95,000 and they donated that to Rockport Fulton for a new Mobile Command trailer. So the Sheriff has his on this end of the county and there will be one on the east end now. He cannot thank them enough.   
3.   Fire Chiefs – William Cox -   was not present. Lyle Lombard said they have nothing to report. 
4.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester – said he had nothing to report.   
5.      Health & Medical – Stefani Steel –  was not present. Claire Reider said in April they will have EM/Hospital training and the Hurricane Conference is coming up. 
6. Public Information & Awareness – Ricardo Ortiz – said he had nothing to report.                                                                    7.       Resource & Funding – Fred Nardini – was not present. Brandon Luttrell said on his behalf look over the three counties Tier II tracking sheets and if you know any of these people from these companies please speak with them about supporting our group.  


  
  
  8.       Training –William Zagorski – said in April they have the Risk Management, TFMA, NENA and National Hurricane Conference. In May they have the CBEMA Hurricane Conference then TDEM Conference. All the Emergency Mangers will be attending the TDEM Conference the third week in May so at the Executive meeting they changed the date for the next LEPC meeting to May 25th. Troy Pool of ExxonMobil Pipeline said Paradin will be doing Pipeline Group Meetings throughout this area. Ski said he got his notice and for this area it will be on Monday at the Ortiz Center in Corpus Christi. Brandon said during the HotZone Conference they will be doing hands on training and its free. Ski said once again they are looking into sending two individuals to the HotZone Conference in October so be thinking about that. 
IV.  Action Items: There were no Action Items. 
V. Special Topics:  There were no Special Topics. 
VI.   Next Meeting Schedule:  The next LEPC meeting will be May 25, 2017. 
VII. Public Comments: Don Pullin said next week a group of Fire Chiefs and VFD reps will be going to Austin for Legislative updates. He would like one representative from all the Fire Departments to attend and you do not have to be a Fire Chief to attend.  RJ Thomas said they will have a cheat sheet beforehand to go over Legislative changes and issues. He said on May 4th the Corpus Christi Bishop will be doing a Red Mass for Fire Fighters at the Cathedral. He will be having a meeting before the mass but will be done in time for attendees to make the Mass.  Rick McLester said we had a good turnout at this meeting today. Sometimes the turnout is low. He challenges you to bring a friend to the next meetings. We used to have presentations at the meetings and he would like to do that again. Mattie said she will look into getting speakers. Ski said it was nice to see Glenda Swierc here and asked her if she had anything to say. Glenda said she did a presentation last year on the new Oxy Terminal and that facility is currently busy loading ships. Brandon said there was a good group here today and he would like to take this time and go around the room and have everyone introduce themselves.  
VIII.    Adjourn: With no further business William Zagorski made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was 2nd by Lyle Lombard. Brandon adjourned the meeting at 1:50 p.m.
William E. Zagorski Sr. - LEPC Secretary/Treasurer 
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